
Page 1 

 

 

 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church 
              210 South Wellwood Avenue +  Lindenhurst, New York 11757 +        

Telephone:  631-226-7725  + Fax: 631-225-9597 +  
www.olphlindenhurst.com  + Facebook: Our Lady of Perpetual Help 

 

 

 

 

God is love.                     
            1 John 4:16b  

 
 

SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

 May 12, 2024 

PASTORAL STAFF   
Pastor: Reverend Monsignor Joseph DeGrocco 

Parochial Vicars: Reverend Fidelis Ezeani, Reverend Frank Zero, Reverend Emmanuel Okonkwo 

Deacons: Deacon William R. Crosby, Deacon Douglas G. Smith,  

Deacon Robert A. Becker, Deacon James Totino 

Business Manager: Mr. Gerry Chille 

Director of Faith Formation: Mrs. April Kleinlaut         Music Director: Miss Erin Barrett  

COME AND PRAY…  
Our church is open Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays 

and Saturdays until 6:30 p.m. The church closes after 

the 12:15 p.m. Mass on Thursdays and Fridays, after the 

5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturdays (except First Saturdays, 

when there is Nocturnal Adoration until 9:30 p.m.) and 

after the 12:00 Noon Mass on Sundays (or after the 2:00 
p.m. Baptisms when those are celebrated). Also, the 

church will close after the last Mass on all holidays and 

holy days when parish offices are closed, regardless of 

the day of the week. Come in and spend some time in 

prayer whenever the church is open! 
  

MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday – Friday: 6:30 a.m. and 12:15 p.m. 

Saturday Morning: 8:00 a.m.  

Saturday Afternoon (Sunday Anticipated): 5:00 p.m.  

Sunday Masses:   
8:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m., 12:00 p.m. 

Special Needs Mass: 
First Saturday of the month at 4:00 p.m. 

in the auditorium (Sunday Anticipated Mass) 

Holy Days of Obligation: Consult the bulletin 
 

EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

Wednesdays: 12:45 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
First Saturdays: 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.  

LITURGY OF THE HOURS  
We pray Evening Prayer communally, in person, 
each Saturday in the church immediately following 
the 5:00 p.m. Mass.  Each Sunday, we pray Morning   
Prayer at 9:15 a.m. and Evening Prayer at 7:00 p.m. 
on the Zoom video platform. Click on the Zoom link 
on the home page of our website. 

 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION  
Every Saturday, 4:00 p.m. to 4:45 p.m. 

Also available by individual appointment  
with one of the priests.  

 

 

DEVOTIONS 
OLPH Novena: Mondays following 12:15 p.m. Mass 

Rosary: Weekdays following 6:30 a.m. Mass 
Saturdays and Sundays following 8:00 a.m. Mass 

The Holy Face of Jesus: Tuesdays following  
12:15 p.m. Mass 

First Fridays and First Saturdays:  
As announced in bulletin 

 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS  
Monday-Thursday: 9:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

Friday: 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 
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DOWNLOAD THE OLPH APP 

 

 

 New number  

to download  

the Parish App! 
 

Text to  
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Seventh Sunday of Easter 

    It’s the Seventh Sunday of Easter, and we 

are at a very special time in our liturgical year 
― the time between the Ascension and         

Pentecost. The Collect (Opening Prayer) for the 
Mass for this Sunday acknowledges the         

paradoxical nature that Christ is both with the 
Father in glory and, at the same time, present 
among us; the prayer therefore asks that “…we 

who believe that the Savior of the human race is with 
you in your glory, may experience, as he promised, 
until the end of the world, his abiding presence 

among us.” Though on face value the words 

“Ascension” and “abiding presence” may seem 

to contradict each other, theologically they are 
actually different aspects of one and the same 
reality ― namely, that Jesus has assumed His 

rightful place as Lord of the universe, both in 
heaven and on earth. The other main prayers of 

the Mass also ask that one day we will             
be with Christ in His heavenly glory: the Prayer 

over the Offerings asks that “we may pass over     

to the glory of heaven,” and the Prayer after             

Communion asks that “there will be accomplished 
in the body of the whole Church what has already 
come to pass in Christ her Head.” 

    In these last days of Easter Time, as we 

move closer and closer to the great Solemnity 
of Pentecost, continue to reflect on the glorious 

life we are destined to share with our crucified 
and risen Lord who now sits “at the right hand 

of the Father,” and how that glorious life is 
available to us now through grace, especially as 

God’s grace comes to us through the             
sacraments. 
 

Novena to the Holy Spirit 

    So, we are in the midst of the nine days 

from Ascension to Pentecost, the time when we 
urgently and fervently pray for the coming of 

the Holy Spirit. Are you in some way offering 
special prayers for the coming of the Holy Spirit 
at Pentecost? If you are able, join in our       

communal praying of the special Novena to the 
Holy Spirit. Look elsewhere in this bulletin for 

the schedule of times for that Novena. If you 
can’t join in the communal prayer, pray a      

Novena to the Holy Spirit, or other prayers to 
the Holy Spirit, on your own, or with your   

family members at home. 
 

Happy Mother’s Day! 

    Blessings and best wishes to all mothers 

celebrating Mother’s Day today! May God 
bless you for the many sacrifices and offerings 

you make for your children and for your       
family. We should be grateful to you not just on 
one day, but all year long, for the important 

role you play. Let’s also keep in our prayers   
today those who might find Mother’s Day to be 

a difficult day ― mothers who have lost        

children; children who have lost their mothers; 

women who are having difficulty becoming 
mothers; mothers and children who are         
estranged from one another; mothers whose 

children are ill and suffering. 
 

First Holy Communions 

    We finish up our “First Holy              

Communion season” this weekend, with the 
last of our First Communions taking place at 

the 5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturday and at the 
12:00 Noon Mass on Sunday. I want to once 
again congratulate all our First Communicants 

and their families. It is my fervent prayer that 
these children and their families will participate 

in Mass each and every Sunday and Holy Day 
of Obligation, and that through the Eucharist 

they will always deepen their relationship with 
Jesus. 
 

Ministry of Consolation 

    As you heard from the speaker at all the 

Masses this past weekend, and as you can see 
from the bulletin ad, we are looking for more 

people to join the Ministry of Consolation. This 
is one of the most beautiful and important    

ministries we offer here at OLPH, and I ask 
you to take the time to read the bulletin ad and 
to seriously consider joining the ministry. We 

are very much in need of new offerers to work 
in this ministry. 

    This ministry impacts peoples’ lives at a 
very important time and, because of the       

wonderful work that is done, it is often a       
vehicle for bringing people back to Mass after 
they have been away for a long time. As I     

always say, the liturgy of the Church, when 

PASTOR’S COLUMN 
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done well, is the best form of evangelization 
there is, and that’s especially true of the funeral 

rites when they are celebrated in all their       
fullness. Even though the Ministry of          

Consolation ministers to people at the time of 
the Funeral Mass, it is far from a depressing 

ministry; in fact, it is life-giving and life-
affirming in the way it touches people on a 
deep level. 

    Also, it’s not as intense as you might 
think; serving as a greeter or an altar server at 

Funeral Masses, and/or coordinating behind-
the-scenes details and making assignments of 

ministers, and/or baking a cake for a family ― 

all very necessary jobs ― don’t involve a tre-
mendous amount of time. 

    Please see the ad concerning the Ministry 
of Consolation, and please give serious and 

prayerful consideration to coming on board. If 
you are recently retired or suddenly find      

yourself with some extra time on your hands, 
you’re a perfect fit for this! Feel free to contact 
me, or Ken Hale, the Overall Administrator of 

the ministry, if you have any questions. 
    I’m extremely grateful to all who           

currently serve in this ministry. All the         
ministers of consolation do an amazing job and 

are extremely generous with their time and 
their energy. It’s time once again to see about 
expanding the ranks, so that a great deal of 

work does not wind up falling on just a small 
number of people. That’s why we’re waiting for 

YOU to join the Ministry of Consolation! 
 

Meeting of combined Pastoral Staff and Pastoral 

Council 

    On Tuesday night of this week we will 
hold our annual meeting of the combined     
Pastoral Staff and Pastoral Council. This is    

always an important meeting which I look      
forward to each year, a meeting that is of great 

value to me as Pastor. We  will pray Evening 
Prayer together, then share a festive dinner, and 

then hold the meeting, the agenda for which is 
determined by members of the Staff and the 
Council. 

    As mentioned, I always place a high     
value and a great deal of importance on this 

annual meeting with these two leadership and 
advisory boards of the parish. Aside from the 

value of having the members of the two groups 

interact and get to know each other a little     
better, these meetings have always provided 

important input for me, and even specific      
recommendations and plans of action,           

concerning the direction of the parish for the 
upcoming year and beyond. There is usually a 

“take away” for the Pastoral Staff to continue 
to discuss when we go away overnight on our 
annual two-day retreat and planning meeting in 

June. This combined meeting is a very rich and 
energizing evening, and I know that much 

good fruit will come out of it. I am grateful to 
all the Pastoral Staff and Pastoral Council 

members who participate in and work on these 

advisory boards. 
 

Vigil of Pentecost, this coming Saturday, May 18, 

5:00 p.m. Mass 

    Next Sunday we celebrate the beautiful 
Solemnity of Pentecost. At the conclusion of 

that day, Easter Time ends and we return to the 
liturgical season of Ordinary Time. (Look for 

the change in our liturgical environment once 
Easter Time ends!) At Pentecost we             
commemorate three interconnected realities: 

the gift of the Holy Spirit being given to the 
Apostles; the beginnings of the Church; and the 

start of the Church’s mission to all peoples and 
nations. 

    The Church encourages all parishes to 

celebrate a special Mass as a Vigil of           

Pentecost. The character of this Pentecost   

Vigil is not baptismal in nature, as is the Easter 

Vigil, but rather its focus is one of urgent    

prayer, after the example of the Apostles and 

disciples, who persevered together in prayer 
with Mary, the Mother of Jesus, as they      

awaited the Holy Spirit. 

    The 5:00 p.m. Mass this coming          

Saturday, May 18, will be a special              

celebration of the Vigil of Pentecost. This is 

one of the major liturgical events which takes 

place in the life of our parish, and those who 

participate in the beauty and solemnity of these 
parish “principal” or “major event” liturgies 

always come away deeply spiritually enriched 

and uplifted. Therefore, I ask you to make 

every effort to attend our special Vigil of  

Pentecost on Saturday, May 18 at 5:00 p.m. 

    The Mass will feature several special    
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aspects. Our Entrance Procession will express 
the richness of our sacramental life as we include 

not only liturgical ministers, but also                
parishioners who have celebrated sacraments 

over the past year. We will celebrate a special 
Vigil of Readings that includes four Old          

Testament readings; not all of them will be     
proclaimed in English, so that we might reflect 
the cultural backgrounds of the members of 

OLPH and express our oneness in the Holy    
Spirit even in the midst of speaking in different 

tongues. Readings will be proclaimed in English, 
Polish, Spanish and French. We will also       

celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation for 

five (5) adults, one of whom will also be          
celebrating her First Holy Communion. 

    It promises to be an uplifting, grace-filled 
liturgy where, in the words of the invitation 

which will be prayed at the beginning of the 
Mass, we will “meditate on how many great deeds 

God in times past did for his people” and during 

which we will “pray that the Holy Spirit, whom the 

Father sent as the first fruits for those who believe, may 
bring to perfection his work in the world.”  

    We look forward to seeing you at the 5:00 
p.m. Mass this coming Saturday, so that, “by the 

bright rays of the Holy Spirit, the light of [God’s] light 
may confirm the hearts of those born again by 

grace” (taken from the Collect of the Vigil Mass). 

 
Wear the color red next weekend for Pentecost! 

    We’re asking everyone to wear red when 
you come to Mass next weekend, at both the 

Saturday night Vigil and the Sunday Masses. 
Red is the color for Pentecost, since it is the     
color of the Holy Spirit; it’s the color of the     

vestments the priest and deacon will be wearing. 
Let’s make our entire church assembly aflame 

and aglow with the color of the fire of the Holy 
Spirit next weekend at all the Masses for       

Pentecost! 
 
Last chance to get in on the next set of bricks! 

    Reminder: The deadline for getting in on 
the next set of bricks is Friday, May 31, 2024. 

This next set of new bricks will be installed and 
blessed sometime at the end of August or the  

beginning of September, so you must submit 
your form and payment before May 31 if you 

want to be in on this batch. 

    However, this does not mean there are no 

more bricks available after that day; just the 

opposite! There still will be plenty of bricks 

available for memorialization! Our brick       

memorialization program is ongoing. We will 
accumulate the next batch and, when we have 
accumulated enough, we will send those out, as 

a group, for engraving and installation. This    
ongoing fund raiser is a big help to us, so your 

continued support is appreciated. 
  

Have you signed up to take a turn carrying a corner 

of the Canopy for the Eucharistic Procession? 

    Looking ahead to our Eucharistic           
Procession on June 2, the Solemnity of the Most 
Holy Body and Blood of Christ ― have you 

signed up to take a turn to carry a corner of the 
Canopy over the Blessed Sacrament during the 

Procession? If not, why not? Don’t wait for    
others to offer to do it ― I’m looking for YOU! 

It's OK if you’ve done it in the past ― you can 
do it again (and again and again!). Contact me 
to sign up. 

 
In conclusion… 

    Together, let’s aim high in Christ.          
Together, let’s bring out the best in each other. 

Together, let’s be the best we can be in Christ. 
    And let’s always remember: LOVE IS A 
GIFT. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

May 12, 2024 
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PRAYER AND WORSHIP 

BRINGING 

FORWARD 

THE OFFERINGS OF 

BREAD AND WINE 

      If the announced    

intention at Mass is for 

your intention, or if you 
have memorialized the 

bread and wine, and you would like to    

carry those offerings forward at the    
Presentation of the Gifts during Mass, 

please be sure to let the ushers know this 

before the Mass begins. They will be happy 
to have you do this. If no one steps forward 

to specifically request this, then they will 

select people from the assembly.  

Novena 
to Our Lady of 
Perpetual Help 

 

     Each Monday,             

parishioners pray to seek 

the help and assistance 

of the Lord for healing, 

family, children and the needs of the 

world, seeking the intercession of the 

Blessed Mother. Take some time each 

Monday to join in the OLPH  Novena. 
 

 

Mondays at 12:45 p.m. 

FOR THOSE WHO CANNOT  

COME FORWARD IN PROCESSION  

TO RECEIVE HOLY COMMUNION 

If you are, or if someone you are with is, 

unable to walk in procession to receive 

Holy Communion, please alert one of the 

Ushers before Mass begins. The Usher 

will be glad to arrange to have one of the 
ministers bring Holy Communion to     

the pew. Please remember to inform an    

Usher before Mass begins; do not wait   
until the time of Communion. Also, if at 

all  possible, please sit in the front half of 

the church, to make it easier for the     
minister to come to you. Thank you. 

FOR THOSE WITH CELIAC DISEASE 

Special hosts are available for those with 

Celiac Disease who cannot receive Holy 
Communion using the usual bread. These 

hosts contain less than 0.001% gluten 

content and are approved for the Roman 
Catholic Church by the United States 

Conference of Catholic Bishops. If you 

need to receive Holy Communion using 
one of these hosts, please stop in the     

sacristy before Mass begins to discuss this 

with the priest. We will be happy to      
accommodate you. 

May 12, 2024 

HELP TAKE DOWN AND PUT AWAY  

THE EASTER DECORATIONS―SUNDAY, MAY 19 
 

With the end of Easter Time, our beautiful Easter decorations 

need to be taken down on Sunday, May 19. We need              

parishioners to assist us for about a half-hour to forty-five 

minutes. Can you please help us? This would be a great thing 

to do as a family! No response necessary...just come on down! 

We will meet at 1:00 p.m. Thank you! 

OFFERERS NEEDED  
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   VIGIL  

OF PENTECOST 
    Saturday, May 18 

   5:00 p.m. Mass 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

The Church encourages parishes to celebrate a special Mass as a Vigil of Pentecost.  
 

• Entrance Procession highlighting the gifts of different ministries and the sacraments 

• A special Vigil of Readings, with readings in different languages to reflect the      

backgrounds of our OLPH parishioners 

• The Sacrament of Confirmation: 

      Corinne Colasanto, Frank Klein, Joseph Kosakavich, Luis Riera and Nicole Viafore 

will be confirmed at this Mass.  Please pray for all of these adults as we welcome them as fully   
initiated members of our parish community. 
 

Come and feel the fire of  the Holy Spirit!  

Come and feel the breath of  the Holy Spirit! 

Come and celebrate Easter Time coming to fruition! 

MAY 18 AND 19 COME TO MASS DRESSED IN RED FOR PENTECOST 

            We invite all parishioners to come to Mass on Pentecost, May 18 and 19, 

wearing something red. Since red is the color of the Holy Spirit and of the Mass for 

Pentecost, and therefore the color of the vestments worn by the priest and deacon at 

Pentecost, let’s all celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit in a festive, fun and joyful 

way by making our church bright and glorious throughout the entire liturgical        

assembly with the red color of the fire of the Holy Spirit! 
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CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 

May 12, 2024 

Novena to  
the Holy Spirit 

 

The Novena to the Holy Spirit is the oldest of all novenas 

as it was first made at the direction of Our Lord when He 
sent His apostles back to Jerusalem to await the coming of 

the Holy  Spirit on the first Pentecost. It is still the only   

novena officially prescribed by the Church. Consider     
joining us for one or all sessions. 
 

 

 Sunday, May 12 following all Masses 

    Monday—Friday, May 13-May 17 following the 12:15 p.m. Mass 

Saturday, May 18 following the 8:00 a.m. Mass 
 

Novena booklets are provided. Recitation of each day's prayers and reflection only takes about ten minutes. 

JOIN IN THE NOVENA TO THE HOLY SPIRIT 

 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
 

Join us next Sunday, May  19 
at the 10:00 a.m. Mass 

 

This will be the last one  

before the summer break! 
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Solemnity of the 

 Most Holy 

 Body and Blood  

of Christ  
 

 SUNDAY, June 2 
12:00 Noon Mass 

 

 

•Eucharistic Procession  

  (outside, weather permitting)  to end the      

  Mass 
 

•Benediction and Reposition of  the         

   Blessed Sacrament at the end of  the  

    Procession 
 

•All children who have received their 

First Holy Communion this year are      

invited to come with their families to this 

Mass and Procession, wearing their         

special First Communion attire. 

SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST  

May 12, 2024 
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As you know, each year, on the Solemnity 
of the Most Holy Body and Blood of 

Christ, OLPH gives public witness to our 

faith in the Lord’s Real Presence in the 
Blessed Sacrament by having an outdoor 

Eucharistic Procession, on the streets 

around the church. A canopy is carried 
over the Blessed Sacrament during the  

Procession, to give special honor to the  

Eucharistic Real Presence of the Lord. 
 

          We’re looking for people ― individuals and families ― to carry the canopy in this 

year’s Procession, which will take place on Sunday, June 2, immediately following the 

12:00 Noon Mass. There are four corners to the canopy, so we need four carriers at a 

time, but we need lots of people, so you can take turns during the Procession, so the     

carrying does not become too strenuous. 
 

          What great blessings you will experience by participating in the Procession in this 

way! It’s a great thing to do together as a family ― your family as a group can take charge 
of one or more corners for a period of time! You can offer to take a turn just by yourself, 

as an individual! What a great thing for a group to offer to do, as Knights of Columbus, or 

as Holy Name Society men, or as Christian Mothers, or as the Youth Service Corps, or 
any group! Let’s get lots of great OLPH parishioners to help carry the canopy over the 

Blessed Sacrament! 

 
          Return this response form to the rectory, to Msgr. Joe’s attention, as soon as        

possible. Further information will be forwarded to you. 

 
************************************************ 

Yes! I want to help carry the canopy in our Eucharistic Procession on the Solemnity of the Most     
Holy Body and Blood of Christ, Sunday, June 2, as part of the 12:00 Noon Mass! 
 

Your Name or Your Family’s Name ________________________________________________ 

 

Number of People in Your Group __________________________________________________ 

 

Best e-mail to use to contact you __________________________________________________ 

 

Best phone number to use to contact you _____________________________________________ 

 
Return this to Msgr. Joe at the rectory, or e-mail the information to him at msgrjoe@oloph.org 

HELP US HONOR THE LORD’S REAL PRESENCE  

IN THE BLESSED SACRAMENT—HELP CARRY THE CANOPY! 

mailto:msgrjoe@oloph.org
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YOUR HELP IS NEEDED WITH THE MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION! 
 

“So too when a member of Christ’s Body dies, the faithful are called to a ministry of consolation 

 to those who have suffered the loss of one whom they love.” 
―Order of Christian Funerals #8 

 

As you know, OLPH is blessed with having the Ministry of Consolation,  
which ministers to families at the time of the Funeral Mass. 

 

We are currently in need of more people to come forward to offer their time and 
their presence in this beautiful ministry. 

 

It’s not hard, and it’s not depressing, and it means so much to families  
at the time of the Funeral Mass. 

 

You’ll feel wonderful about doing this, and we need YOU! 

 
There are many ways to become involved: 

• being present at Funeral Masses to act as a greeter, hand out booklets, and help 

get people seated; 
 

• being a Coordinator, working behind-the-scenes with lists and making phone 

calls to assign ministers to Funeral Masses; 
 

• being an altar server at Funeral Masses; 
 

• baking a cake to give to the family. 

 
Please consider stepping up to offer your time and  
your presence in one or more of these ministries. 

 

Those who are recently retired, or others who have time free during the day,  

are especially appropriate for this ministry! 
 

If you are interested, please contact Ken Hale at kennethhale53@gmail.com  
or Msgr. Joe at msgrjoe@oloph.org 

MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION 
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If you would like to add a heart or a cross to your brick, it will be engraved on the left hand side. 

 Memorialize your loved ones or your 
prayer intention in our 

“Let the Children Come to Me”  
  Prayer Garden! 

The memorializations do not have to  
be only for  children, though;  

       the prayer garden is for all prayers, intentions  
         and  memorializations for loved  ones of any age. 

                                               Or, you can offer a prayer intention. 

(3 lines/15 characters per line maximum). 

May 12, 2024 

LAST CHANCE  

BEFORE NEXT SET 

 IS SENT OUT FOR ENGRAVING! 

RESPOND NOW TO BE INCLUDED  

         IN THE SET OF BRICKS WHICH WILL 

 BE INSTALLED AND BLESSED IN LATE  

AUGUST OR EARLY SEPTEMBER. 

DEADLINE FOR THIS SET:  

 FRIDAY, MAY 31. 
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OFFICE OF FAITH FORMATION 
 

Located in the Rectory 

Phone # 631.226.7725 x. 253 

Email: religioused@oloph.org 

Director: Mrs. April Kleinlaut 

(akleinlaut@oloph.org) 

 

May 12, 2024 

O.F.F. HOURS: 
Monday: 9:00 a.m. –300 p.m. 

Tuesday: 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

Wednesday: 12:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

Thursday: 11:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  

Friday: CLOSED 

Saturday: by appointment  

Confirmation Rehearsal 
Wednesday,  May 15th 

6:30 p.m. in the church 

Confirmation 

Tuesday, May 21 

 at 2:00 p.m. 

Registration Open 
Early registration for returning 

families began March 1. There is 

a $30 discount for all families 

that register before May 31.  

After June 1, the regular         

registration fee will be in effect 

for ALL registrations. For any 

late registrations that come in  

after July 31 there will be an    

additional $30 late fee. We    

continue to encourage all      

families with children who will 

be beginning 1st grade (or older) 

who have not yet begun religious 

education to register for           

religious education. All new 

families must schedule an       

appointment in order to  

register and must come with a  

baptismal certificate. 

REGISTRATION FOR  

BIBLE CAMP IS NOW OPEN!   
 

DATES ARE:  

JULY 8th –12th  

9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m.  
 

DEADLINE TO REGISTER:  

FRIDAY, JUNE 7th. 
 

June 5th: 

Bible Camp Meeting  

at 6:00 p.m. in the  

auditorium. 
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Pro-Life Prisoners of Conscience 
 

“When the just cry out, the Lord hears them, and from all their distress he rescues them.” 

―Psalm 34 
 

Rick Hinshaw served the Catholic Church as editor of The Long Island Catholic and as Communications Director 
for the Catholic League and the New York State Catholic Conference. He also spent three years as spokesman for Nassau County 
District Attorney Denis Dillon. Here Rick writes about the ordeal his brother John Hinshaw and other pro-life prisoners of conscience 
are currently undergoing. 

 

     Why are my brother and eight other pro-life prisoners of conscience — having already spent eight months 
in jail — about to be sentenced, probably to years in federal prison? 

     Because in October 2020 they engaged in peaceful, prayerful civil disobedience at a notorious late-term       
Washington, D.C. abortion clinic that the Daily Wire’s Michael Knowles has labeled an “infanticide factory.” And 
because, a year-and-a-half later, two of their group retrieved the remains of five late-term or full-term aborted babies 
in that clinic’s trash, and challenged authorities to investigate whether the abortionist was violating the federal ban 
on partial birth abortions, or the federal Born Alive Infants Protection Act. 
     Instead, the FBI re-arrested all nine pro-lifers from the October 2020 sit-in, upgrading local trespassing   
offenses to federal charges of violating the Freedom of Access to Clinic Entrances (FACE) Act. This law was        
enacted during the Clinton era precisely to enable draconian sentencing for peaceful pro-life civil disobedience. 

     All nine pro-life defendants, convicted last September, face up to 11 years in prison and fines of up to 

$350,000 when they are sentenced May 14 and 15 for their peaceful, prayerful action. 

     My brother John’s participation in this pro-life rescue is consistent with a lifetime spent intervening for         
vulnerable people — from his professional service for those struggling with mental illness, to volunteering at pro-life 
pregnancy centers, to his caring interaction with homeless people on the street; and to protecting the unborn,      
without regard for the potentially devastating consequences to himself. 
     My brother and his fellow prisoners of conscience need our prayers. 

     They also need our presence of peaceful and prayerful witness for life and justice on May 14 and 15 at E.      

Barrett Prettyman U.S. Courthouse, 333 Constitution Ave. NW, Washington, D.C. 20001. 

     Individual sentencings will begin at 9 a.m. and continue with a different defendant each hour. If you can     

possibly be there for any time during those two days, please consider doing so. 

     In any event, please pray for these brave rescuers, for their families, and for all the unborn babies they are trying 
to save. 

CATHOLICS FOR FREEDOM OF RELIGION 

May 12, 2024 

The Robert E. Dobres Memorial Scholarship: Bob believed strongly in a commitment to 

family, community and the Church. He was always ready to volunteer. His dedication to 

others and to his community was clearly evident by the various organizations and groups 
he actively participated in, such as OLPH Knights of Columbus Council #794, the OLPH 

Finance Committee, the Holy Name Society among others.  
 

The scholarship is sponsored by OLPH Knights of Columbus Council #794. The recipient 

will receive a one-time scholarship for $1,000.00, which will be sent to the College or Trade School the 
winner is attending. To be eligible, the applicant must be child or grandchild of a member of OLPH 

Council 794, OLPH Ladies Auxiliary, or parishioner of OLPH Parish in Lindenhurst graduating High 
School this Spring and entering College in the fall.  
 

For an application contact Mike Hearney at:  mhearney@optonline.net or 631-560-0451 

2024 OLPH SCHOLARSHIP 

JOIN THE OLPH KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS! 
The OLPH Knights of Columbus Council 794 is running a new member exemplification 

on Friday, May 17, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. at the World War Veteran’s Club at 185 N.           

Broadway. If you are interested in signing up, please contact our Membership Director 

James Buttacavoli at (631) 741-3566. We need you! 

mailto:mhearney@optonline.net
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Society of St. Vincent de Paul      
Located in the “New” School Building 

Use Parking Lot located on corner of 

Gates & High Streets 

 631.226.7725 x. 234 
The office is open:   

Monday, Wednesday and Friday  

 9:00 a.m.—12 Noon 
 

 

   We are reminded that Christ’s saving work        

on earth continues through his disciples…and now 
through us. 
  

   When we give to the poor, God indeed pours 

his love, peace and joy into our hearts, into our 

lives and into the hearts of those who are poor.  

NEW Food Pantry List! 

 

BAKED BEANS 

MACARONI & CHEESE 

PASTA SIDES 

CANNED FRUIT 

PAPER TOWEL 
 

Thank you  

for your continued generosity. 
 

Cut out this list and  

bring it with you  

when you go shopping! 

PARISH SOCIAL MINISTRY 
 

 Bereavement Ministry: Linda Arpino—631.592.1062—forubabe77@gmail.com 

 Blue Door Thrift Boutique: Tricia Buckley—631.561.5790—thebluedoor@oloph.org 

 Catholics for the Freedom of Religion:  Kathy Feldman—631.225.9864— cdefeldman@optonline.net   

 Hospital Visitors: Peter O’Neill—631.226.6340—oneillp@optonline.net 

 Respect Life Ministry: Louise Perrotta—631.412.3831—louiseperrotta123@gmail.com  

 St. Vincent de Paul Society: Valerie Baxter—631.226.7725, x. 234 

 Special Needs Ministry: Jessica Becker Paolo—631.226.6175—jbecker@oloph.org 

THANK YOU FROM THE BLUE DOOR BOUTIQUE 

May 12, 2024 

A special thank you to Msgr. Joe who was our Master of  Ceremonies  

and to all who participated in the Blue Door Auction/Trivia Night 

 on Friday, April 19, 2024.  

Thank you for your generosity and your continued support! 

mailto:cdefeldman@optonline.net
mailto:louiseperrotta123@gmail.com
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PRAYING FOR AND SUPPORTING ONE ANOTHER 

WE BELIEVE 
We pray for the sick of our parish… 

If a family member or close friend is ill, please let 

us know so our community can pray for them. 
Please call the Parish Office to have the name of 

the person added to the list. Please make sure the 

person is aware the request has been made and 

that they are agreeable with their name printed 

in the bulletin. The name will remain on the list 

for at least four weeks and will be announced at 

Mass the first week only. You don’t need to 

make the request again until after the name is 
removed from the list. 

MASS MEMORIALS 
A beautiful way to remember a loved one!  

Memorials used during the Masses May 12-18.  

Altar Candles 
In Memory of 

Ella Hunter 
Requested by  

Ada Torres 
 Please contact the Parish Office at 631.226.7725  

for other options for memorials. 

MASS MEMORIALS 
A beautiful way to remember a loved one! Memorials 

used during the Masses May 12-18.  

Altar Bread and Wine 
In Memory of 

Deacon Frank Odin 
Requested by  

OLPH Deacons & Wives 
 Please contact the Parish Office at 631.226.7725  

for other options for memorials. 

WE REMEMBER 
We remember those who have died in our parish. 

Margie Heidner 

Patricia Meyers 

Giacinto “Gino” Gervasi  

Kathleen Marie Laterza  

Rita Centonze 

Daniel Sullivan 

Pauline Albarano    
  “O God, who through the ending of present things 

open up the beginning of things to come, grant, we 

pray, that the soul of your servant may be led to you to 
attain the inheritance of eternal redemption.” 

PERPETUAL HELP MASS 
FRIDAY, MAY 17, 2024  6:30 A.M. MASS 

For the Repose of the 

Souls of the  

McCarthy Family 

Requested by the Estate of  
Rev. Thomas J. McCarthy 

Rev. Msgr.  

Daniel S. Hamilton 

Requested by the Estate of   
Msgr. Daniel S. Hamilton 

John McGowan, Jr. Requested by Joann McGowan 

Louis & Maria Venezia Requested by Adele Venezia 

Jose Moya Requested by Robert Martin IV 

Kevin Grogan  

Christopher Bovenzi  

Richard Geed  

Claire Soria 

Grace Germano  

Marge Sheehan 

Ashlynn Santiago  

James Byrne 

Eileen Quinn  

Paul Leyden  

John Leyden 

Jeff Otto 

Christine Ajello-Larsen 

Wolfgang Unterschuetz  

Joseph Davidock       

WE CELEBRATE 
Almighty God, the Father of our Lord Jesus Christ, 

has freed you from sin, given you new birth by water 

and the Holy Spirit, and joined you to his 

people.―Order of Baptism of Children 

Lourdes Rose Mailloux  
 

We welcome the newest members of the 

Catholic community here at OLPH! 

May 12, 2024 

MASS MEMORIALS 
A beautiful way to remember a loved one!  

Memorials used during the Masses May 5-11.  

Altar Candles 
In Memory of 

Jimmy Byrne & Ashlynn Santiago  

(Living) 
Requested by  

Mary Santiago 
 Please contact the Parish Office at 631.226.7725  

for other options for memorials. 



Page 17 

 

SERVING AND SUPPORTING ONE ANOTHER 
IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS  AND CONTACT INFORMATION 

Parish Phone: (631) 226-7725  Parish Fax: (631) 225-9597 
Directory of Phone Extensions 

THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

Baptism ceremonies are held on the second and fourth Sundays of the month. 
Parents wishing to have a child baptized must attend a baptism preparation    
session before the baptism; these sessions are held on the first and third      
Thursdays of the month excluding holidays. Contact the Parish Office to begin 
the process of having your child baptized. 
 

PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK & ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

Those who are seriously ill or facing surgery, as well as those in danger of death, 
should receive the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick. Please call the Parish 
Office and ask for one of our priests. 
 

CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 

Adults who wish to be baptized, or who have been baptized in another Christian 
faith and wish to become Catholic, or who have been baptized Catholic and 
wish to be confirmed and receive Holy Communion, are invited to join the    
process of the Order of Christian Initiation of Adults. Please contact Jeffrey 
Gaab at (631) 965-0076 or e-mail at jsg375@gmail.com to begin the process. 
 

ADULT CONFIRMATION 

Adults who have been baptized Catholic and who have received Holy          
Communion but who still need the Sacrament of Confirmation should enroll in 
our Adult Confirmation Classes. Please contact Deacon Robert Becker at       
631-226-6175 or e-mail to DeaconRobert@oloph.org.  

 

THE SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Please contact the Parish Office at least SIX MONTHS before the desired date 
of your wedding.   

Name Ext Email 

Erin Barrett, Director of Music 210 ebarrett@oloph.org 

Carmel Becker, Bulletin 246 cbecker@oloph.org 

Carole Carrano, Parish Secretary 212 ccarrano@oloph.org 

Gerry Chille, Business Manager 204 gchille@oloph.org 

Linda Coppola, Business Office Assistant 214 lcoppola@oloph.org 

Msgr. Joseph DeGrocco, Pastor 206 msgrjoe@oloph.org 

Fr. Fidelis Ezeani, Associate Pastor 226 fadaprince4christ@yahoo.com 

Faith Formation Office 253 religioused@oloph.org 

April Kleinlaut, Director of Faith Formation 257 akleinlaut@oloph.org 

Fr. Emmanuel Okonkwo 223 emmaokons@yahoo.com 

Rectory Reception Desk 200  

St. Vincent de Paul 234 stvincentdepaul@oloph.org 

Josephine Vagelatos,  

Administrative Assistant to the Pastor 

206 

 

jvagelatos@oloph.org 

Fr. Frank Zero, Associate Pastor 203 fzero@oloph.org 

YOUR PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Eileen Corticchia 
Msgr. Joe DeGrocco 

Jeffrey Gaab 
Gregory Guido 
Sonia Hansen 
Joselyn Kalt 
Mary Leon 

Rachelle Louis-Jacques 
Carlton Mitchell 

 Deacon James Totino 
 

Please feel free to speak to any 
member of the Pastoral Council 

with any questions you might have. 
 
 

 

YOUR PARISH TRUSTEES 

Bill Bendernagel  
Bob Meade  

 
 

YOUR PARISH  

FINANCE COMMITTEE 

David Barrett 
Bill Bendernagel (Chair) 

Gerry Chille  
Meg Danaher, CFP®, CLU®  

Msgr. Joe DeGrocco 
Marie Gagneron 

Kenneth Hale 
Bob Meade 
Bob Mehm  

John Reynolds 
Jackie Totino 

 

Please feel free to speak to any 
member of the Finance Committee 
with any questions you might have. 

 
 

 

YOUR PARISH  

LITURGY COMMITTEE 

Fauvette Auguste  
Erin Barrett 

Deacon Robert Becker 
Mark Costantino 

Msgr. Joe DeGrocco 
Kenneth Hale 

Jenine Jimenez-Spina  
Denise Martinez  
Barbara McPhail 

Deacon Doug Smith 
Mike Williams 
Fr. Frank Zero  

 

Please feel free to speak to any 
member of the Liturgy Committee 

with any questions you might have. 

May 12, 2024 

mailto:DeaconRobert@oloph.org,
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EL MINISTERIO HISPANO 

EL MINISTERIO HISPANO DE NUESTRA SEÑORA DEL PERPETUO SOCORRO, 
El grupo de oración Jesús es el camino la verdad y la vida. 

 Le invita a alabar y glorificar a Dios todos los jueves a las 7:00PM en la cafetería, en un ambiente familiar. 

Comenzando con el Santo Rosario. Únete a nosotros en oración, por ti y por tu familia en Alabanzas y refle-

xión de la palabra de DIOS. 

Todos los martes llevamos el Santo Rosario a los hogares para orar en familia Interesados favor llamar a Alina 

Patrón al (516) 263-9401  

Para más información sobre los sacramentos del bautizo matrimonio y servicio pastorales Unción de los enfer-

mos y la Eucaristía, llamar a la rectoría 631) 226-7725/ en español a Irma González al (631) 620-2401. 
 

Reflexiones de las Lecturas del domingo 12 de mayo del 2024. 
 

Que la presencia del Dios vivo en esta Eucaristía, encienda en todo cristiano la llama del amor divino para con 
Dios y unos con los otros.  
 

Primera Lectura (hechos de los apóstoles 1:15-170) 
Este pasaje nos recuerda la importancia de la fidelidad y la confianza en el ministerio y la comunidad de creyen-
tes. A veces, incluso aquellos que parecen estar cerca pueden traicionar, pero la obra de Dios sigue adelante.123 
 

Salmo103:1-2,11-12, 19  
“Bendice, alma mía, al Señor Y bendiga todo mi ser su santo nombre. Bendice, alma mía, al Señor, 
Y no olvides ninguno de sus beneficios.” 
 

Segunda lectura 1 Juan 4:11-16 Cuando entendemos el amor de Dios por nosotros, entendemos que el amor 

que Jesús nos ordena que tengamos es más que una emoción y que una pasión. Es más que palabras o que senti-
mientos. Para Jesús, nuestro amor es una respuesta al amor de Dios, que nos ama primero y que nos ofrece su 
amor como un don. 
 

Evangelio según san juan 17:11b-19 En el Evangelio según san Juan 17:11b-19, Jesús dirige una oración a su 

Padre en las últimas horas de su vida terrenal. Consciente de que está a punto de ser traicionado por uno de sus 

seguidores y enfrentar la tortura y crucifixión, Jesús reza para que todo el pueblo de Dios sea uno, así como el 
Padre y el Hijo son uno1. 
 
En este pasaje, Jesús encomienda a sus discípulos al Padre, confiando en que el Padre los cuidará con el mismo 

amor. Comienza pidiendo que los discípulos se mantengan en unidad filial y fraterna. La naciente comunidad 
necesita fortalecerse mediante la comunión solidaria en torno al Padre a través de Jesús. 
 

Jesús también reconoce la realidad del mundo en el que vivirán sus discípulos. No pide que sean apartados del 

mundo, sino que sean protegidos del maligno mientras cumplen su misión. Aunque enfrentarán dificultades, Je-
sús confía en que el Espíritu Santo los acompañará hasta el final de los tiempos. 

 

May 12, 2024 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Hechos%201%3A15-17&version=RVR1960
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Hechos%201%3A15-17&version=RVR1960
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Hechos%201:15-17&version=NTV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Hechos%201%3A15-17%2CHechos%201%3A21-26&version=DHH
https://lafecatolica.org/el-evangelio-segun-san-juan-17-11-19/
https://lafecatolica.org/el-evangelio-segun-san-juan-17-11-19/
https://lafecatolica.org/el-evangelio-segun-san-juan-17-11-19/
https://lafecatolica.org/el-evangelio-segun-san-juan-17-11-19/
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MASSES FOR THE WEEK  

MONDAY, May 13— 

Easter Weekday  
(Our Lady of Fatima) 

6:30 Mothers enrolled in the Mother’s Day 
Novena 

12:15 Patricia Brennan  

TUESDAY, May 14—    

Saint Matthias, Apostle 

6:30 George S. Walters 

12:15 Mothers enrolled in the Mother’s Day 
Novena 

WEDNESDAY, May 15—    

Easter Weekday  
(Saint Isidore) 

6:30 Mothers enrolled in the Mother’s Day 
Novena 

12:15 Joseph Brando 

THURSDAY, May 16— 

Easter Weekday  

6:30 Mothers enrolled in the Mother’s Day 
Novena 

12:15 The 100th Anniversary of the Missionary 
Sisters of the Holy Rosary 

FRIDAY, May 17— 

Easter Weekday  

6:30 Perpetual Help Mass (Listing on p. 16) 

12:15 Mothers enrolled in the Mother’s Day 
Novena 

SATURDAY, May 18—   

Easter Weekday  
(Saint John I, Pope and Martyr) 

8:00  Mothers enrolled in the Mother’s Day 
Novena 

Saturday Afternoon (Sunday Anticipated): 

VIGIL OF PENTECOST 

5:00 Living & Deceased Members of the Holy 
Name Society 

Sunday, May 19 

PENTECOST SUNDAY 

8:00 Mothers enrolled in the Mother’s Day 
Novena 

10:00 For the People of the Parish   

12:00 Danny & Nick Vilardi 

Monday, May 13, 2024 

9:00 a.m. St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry Room 23 

10:00 a.m. Blue Door Boutique Room 12 

12:45 p.m. Devotions Church 

2:30 p.m. St. Vincent de Paul Meeting Room 24 

5:00 p.m. Youth Choir Rehearsal Church 

7:00 p.m. Liturgy Committee Meeting St. Lucy 

Room 

7:00 p.m. Family Life Monthly Meeting Room 3 

Tuesday, May 14, 2024 

5:45 p.m. Pastoral Staff & Pastoral 

Council Meeting 

St. Lucy 

Room 

6:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Cafeteria 

7:00 p.m. Spanish Prayer Board Meeting Room 21 

Wednesday, May 15, 2024 

9:00 a.m. St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry Room 23 

10:00 a.m. Blue Door Boutique Room 12 

12:45 p.m. Exposition Church 

2:30 p.m. Legion of Mary 
(631-412-3831 for information) 

Off Campus 

6:30 p.m. Confirmation Rehearsal Church 

Thursday, May 16, 2024 

1:00 p.m.-on Church closed for cleaning Church 

7:00 p.m. Spanish Prayer Group Cafeteria 

7:30 p.m. Adult Choir Rehearsal Church 

8:00 p.m. Narcotics Anonymous Room 24 

Friday, May 17, 2024 

9:00 a.m. St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry Room 23 

10:00 a.m. Blue Door Boutique Room 12 

7:30 p.m. Parish Wedding Anniversaries  

Mass followed by Reception 

Church and 

Auditorium 

Saturday, May 18, 2024 

11:30 a.m. Bereavement Ministry Room 16 

1:30 p.m. Rehearsal for Vigil of 

Pentecost 

Church 

4:00 p.m. Confessions Church 

6:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Cafeteria 

Sunday, May 19, 2024 

6:00 p.m. Alcoholics Anonymous Cafeteria 

PARISH CALENDAR 

May 12, 2024 
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Mass Time  Attendance # of 

Envelopes 

Weekly  

Collection 

5:00 p.m. 
211 79 $1,935.00 

8:00 a.m. 220 91 3,315.00 

10:00 a.m. 354 74 2,719.00 

12:00 p.m. 360 76 3,043.00 

Total coin:   2.47 

Faith Direct   3,429.00 

Children’s Env. 
 16 68.00 

Mail-ins:   1,125.00 

Special Needs 
47 13 321.00 

TOTAL 1,192 349 $15,957.47 

2023 1,260 364 $16,549.09 

Candles   $770.02 

Poor Box   $333.34 

1st Saturday   $161.00 

OFFERING UPDATES 

May 4/5 

DEADLINES FOR 

BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 All requests for items printed in the bulletin must first 

have approval from Msgr. DeGrocco or the ministry 
moderator. All material must be submitted as a Word    

document to Carmel Becker at cbecker@oloph.org. 

no later than the dates listed below. 
 Editing and sizes are at the discretion of the editor. 

May 19—deadline passed      
 May 26—May 17 deadline     

June 2—May 24 deadline 

May 12, 2024 

 

CATHOLIC MINISTRIES APPEAL 

Please make check payable to the Catholic Ministries Appeal 

Name:  ____________________________________________  

Parish: ____________________________________________ 

Address:  __________________________________________________________________________  

City, State and Zip Code:  ____________________________________________________________ 

Telephone number:  Home_________________________________  

                Cell:  _________________________________ 

Signature:  _______________________________________________  

To make a donation, you can also visit https://www.drvc.org/CMA/ or call us at 516-678-5800 ext. 296.   

This week our special collection supports 

the Catholic Communications Campaign. 

This campaign connects people with Christ 

and builds Catholic communities in the 

United States and developing countries     

using the internet, television, radio, and 

print media. Half of the money collected    

remains here in the Diocese of Rockville 
Centre to fund local communications efforts. 

Your support helps 

spread the Gospel      
message! To learn 

m o r e ,  v i s i t 
www.usccb.org/ccc. 

2024 OLPH GOAL:  

 $114,600  
 

Total pledges: $75,698.00  

# of pledges: 266 

Total payments: $49,861.00 (66.05% of goal) 

As of 5/6/24 

about:blank
http://www.usccb.org/ccc
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Acts of the Apostles 2:1-11  
“Pentecost” was the Greek name for the Jewish “Feast of Weeks” that   
celebrated God’s giving of the Law to Moses on Sinai. The Apostles had 
just bid farewell to Jesus at the Ascension but now, after praying for nine 
days in what was the first novena, Jesus’ promise to send them “another 
advocate” is fulfilled with the Spirit’s sudden arrival. The Spirit comes as a 
rushing, violent wind that shakes the house and makes their hearts tremble, 
yet emboldens them to take to the streets to proclaim the wondrous good 
news of Jesus’ death and resurrection. The people in the streets are from 
many nations yet each one hears this good news in their own language and 
in their hearts. The message to us is clear: despite our differences, we are 
one in God’s Holy Spirit.  
 

1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13  
Today’s message of unity is continued in the letter from Paul to the          
Corinthians. Paul acknowledges our differences: we possess different      
spiritual gifts, engage in various forms of service, and are occupied in a    
variety of activities. All are good. But these differences don’t negate our 
oneness because all our ministries are inspired and guided by God. God’s 
Spirit takes possession of us, says Paul, not for our own benefit, but for the 
benefit of all. Each of us serves the community.  
 

John 20:19-23  
Jesus offers “peace” not once, but twice, to the disciples who have hidden 
themselves behind the locked doors of the house where they had gathered. 
They were afraid, and with good reason since the authorities had just       
crucified Jesus. But when Jesus comes to them, he offers the one antidote to 
this fear that the world cannot give – a unique peace, one that surpasses all 
understanding. Just as the creator God had breathed on Adam to give him 
life, so too does Jesus breathe on the Apostles and give them the Spirit 
which is new life. As Jesus imparts the Spirit, he also bestows the power to 
forgive sins. The Risen Lord has not only wished them peace, he has also 
shared the surest way to sustain it. 

Readings for the Week 
Take time each day to read the daily readings of the Church. 

PREPARING FOR   SUNDAY, MAY 19, 2024 

PENTECOST SUNDAY  
Then there appeared to them tongues as of  fire,  

which parted and came to rest on each one of  them.  

And they were all filled with the Holy Spirit.                    Acts 2:3-4a 

Monday, May 13, 2024: 

Acts 19:1-8 + John 16:29 –33 

Tuesday, May 14, 2024: 

Acts 1:15-17, 20-26 + John 15:9-17 

Wednesday, May 15, 2024: 

Acts 20:28-38 + John 17:11b-19 

Thursday, May 16, 2024:  

Acts 22:30, 23:6-11 + John 17:20-26 

 

Friday, May 17, 2024:  

Acts 25:13b-21 + John 21:15-19 

Saturday, May 18, 2024:  

Acts 2816-20, 30-31 

 + John 21:20-25 
 

Sunday, May 19, 2024: 

Acts 2:1-11  

+ 1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13  

+ John 15:26-27; 16:12-15  

Gospel Reflection  
 

After reading next Sunday’s readings 

take some time to pray on them before 

you come to Mass. Use the questions 

below to aid your reflection. 

 

1. Jesus “breathed” on them. 

How does this relate to    
Genesis 2:7, “God formed 
man of dust from the ground, 
and breathed into his nostrils 
the breath of life?” What is 
the significance for you? 
How important is the Holy 
Spirit to you?            
                                         
2. In his homily at the “Mass 
for the Feast of Pentecost 
with New Movements,” 
Pope Francis asks the        
following questions: 

“Are we open to ‘God’s           
surprises’? Or are we closed and 
fearful before the newness of the 
Holy Spirit? Do we have the 
courage to strike out along the 
new paths which God’s newness 
sets before us, or do we resist,         
barricaded in transient structures 
which have lost their capacity for 
openness to what is new?” 

Holy Mass with the Ecclesial          

Movements, May 19, 2013  
Paragraph 2, near the end 

May 12, 2024 



Page 22 

 

May 12, 2024 

DRAWINGS  FROM  JUNE 2024 
THROUGH  NOVEMBER 2024 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

---------------------------- 
         1ST PRIZE:     $1,000 

        2ND PRIZE:     $250 

   3rd – 6th PRIZES:  $100 

It’s time to get your new tickets! 
 

Return the parish portion of the 
ticket with your check payable to 
“OLPH SUPER 72” or drop it in 
the collection basket.  Tickets  are 
available at the Rectory. 
  
  
  

Tickets are $40 each 

$80 for 3 

AMAZING BONUS!! 
$100 GETS YOU 5 TICKETS!!! 

 

Extra $100 Drawings for the 4th of  
July and Thanksgiving!!

 

Raffle Tickets Courtesy of Johnstons’ Wellwood   
Funeral Home. 

“OLPH is a Section 501 ( C ) nonprofit. Please    
consult with your tax advisor to determine if your 

contribution is deductible.” 
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